KENTUCKY RETIREMENT SYSTEMS

03 RS BR 406 ... ACTUARIAL COST ANALYSIS HB 101
I. PROPOSED REVISION
KRS 61.592(1)(a)(3) shall be added to include as a hazardous duty position public health environmentalist positions in health departments established under KRS Chapter 212.  Each health department shall request hazardous duty coverage for public health environmentalist positions from the Kentucky Retirement Systems board of trustees prior to the next scheduled meeting of the board in accordance with the rules of the board.  Upon approval, each health department shall make the contributions required for hazardous duty coverage.

II. COMMENTS RELATIVE TO PROPOSED REVISION
As long as the proper employer and member contributions are made, then there should be no noticeable impact on the system for classifying such job positions as hazardous coverage.  However, to the extent that this change in classification advances the payment of post retirement medical premium benefits, then there could be some added cost to the system.  In this case, total service is unaffected, but the split between hazardous and nonhazardous service is affected.  Given the more generous medical premium benefit under the hazardous coverage, a switch of service credit from nonhazardous to hazardous could increase overall medical premium liability.  This potential for increase in the overall medical premium liability is not normally anticipated in the computation of the service purchase cost.

We have not considered the validity of considering such job positions as hazardous coverage positions.

III. ESTIMATED IMPACT ON FUNDING COSTS

Negligible cost impact, with the possible exception of impact on ultimate medical premium liability cost, but actual impact cannot be determined from available information
IV. ACTUARIAL CERTIFICATION
Calculations of the estimated cost impact as summarized in Section III have been based on the same data, actuarial assumptions, methods and plan provisions as used in the June 30, 2002 actuarial valuation, unless otherwise stated. This statement is intended to provide an estimate of the cost impact of proposed revisions noted in Section I, and does not necessarily address the appropriateness of making such revision.
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